

## CITY OF LONG BEACH

CULTURAL HERITAGE COMMISSION

333 West Ocean Boulevard . Long Beach, CA 90502

FAX (562)570-6068

April 30.

Scott McKee 6145 Hazelbrook Ave. Lakewood, CA 90712

Dear Scott.

I am pleased to inform you that the Long Beach Cultural Heritage Commission has selected you to receive an Award for Excellence, to be presented at an Awards Ceremony in City Hall. You are being recognized for the porch reconstruction at 2919 East 2nd Street, which has enhanced the architectural character of a previously remodeled Craftsman bungalow. You did a fine job, and your work has strengthened the quality of the Bluff Park Historic District. The owners have been notified of this award, and we are waiting for an RSVP from them.

The Commission's annual awards program is one way in which the City observes National Historic Preservation Week, the theme of which is "Protecting the Irreplaceable." Preservation Week is observed the second week of May.

The Awards Ceremony will be held on Tuesday, May 11, from 7:30 A.M. to 9 A.M. The program will begin with a continental breakfast to be followed by the awards presentations by Mayor Beverly O'Neill beginning at 8 A.M. The location of the program is the Main Library Auditorium. We hope you will be able to attend.

Do you have any photographs or slides of the house before you began to rebuild the porch? If so, I would love to be able to show it as part of my slide presentation about the awardees.

If you have any questions, please call me at (562) 570-6864. Look forward to seeing you on May 11.

Sincerely yours,

Ruthann Lehrer

Neighborhood and Historic Preservation Officer